
Newsletter from Poppies 1 and 2 

Welcome to the latest news from the Poppies. The time has passed by so fast 

and we just can’t believe our Poppies have come to the last quarter of their 
kindergarten year. The children are getting ready for their school next year and 

they are learning the necessary skills for a smooth start in their prep year.  

We have been very busy this month learning about sustainability. We started 

using recycled material for our art activities. We used empty milk bottles, 

newspaper, fabric and many other recycled materials for our painting.  

We were very lucky to 

learn about this very 

important topic with a 

performance by a group 

of percenters.  This very 

interactive and 

interesting presentation taught us 

how to keep our environment safe 

by using different recycling 

methods. 

 

The   highlight of the month was the Father’s Day 
celebrations. The children worked hard to practice two 

songs to say thank you to their fantastic fathers. A big 

thank you for all the families who participated to make 

this event memorable for our 

children. 

 

A quick reminder for the 

parents about the “transition to 

school” papers just handed out 

and please return them to us when you have finished. 

We are also in the process of making our transition reports for their chosen 

schools and will be handed out next month to the parents. Well that’s all 
from us for now and until next month happy learning and keep smiling!  

 



Anila, Joyce, Jas and Rajneek 

 

Miss Aman from Poppies One has been successful in employment at the local 

Warrigal Road State School, so Jas will be taking this role. Jas has numerous 

years experience in the Kindergarten room and is undertaking further studies 

to become a registered teacher. Anila from Poppies Two will oversee the 

program and ensure the kindergarten children continue to blossom! 

 

 

                                                      

 


